
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

15 October 2021 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday  5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10:45am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.30pm, Sunday 12.30pm 
Chin: Sunday 2.30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Every Friday Assembly is online 

 
ONSITE TIMETABLE  

(GUIDELINE DEPENDENT) 
Foundation: 

Starting 18 October - Mondays, 
Tuesdays Wednesdays 

Year 1 & 2 
Starting 21 October - Thursdays 

and Fridays 
Year 3 & 4: 

Starting 26 October - Tuesdays 
and Wednesdays 

Year 5 & 6 
Starting 28 October - Thursdays 

and Fridays 
 

ALL BACK ONSITE FROM  
FRIDAY 5 NOVEMBER  

(GUIDLINE DEPENDENT) 
 
Tues 19 October 
Online Wellbeing Presentation 
with Michael Grose 7.00pm 
Thurs 28 October 
Online Cyber Safety presentation 
with Dr Kristy Goodwin 7.00pm 
Mon 1 November 
School Closure - Report Writing 
Tues 2 November 
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Fri 12 November 
Yr 6 Confirmation (TBC) 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2021 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
Mon 1 Nov Report Writing 

Dear Parents, 
 
I hope that the news of the children coming back to school has uplifted you, it is the beginning 
of regaining some sense of ‘normality’ back into our lives. For those of you who have been 
affected by COVID-19 know that you are in our thoughts and prayers and that the school is 
here to support you in whatever way we can. 
 
We are very excited to be able to begin to have students 
back at school. As you know it will be a staggered return back 
to school, meaning that students will not return all at once 
and that they will be learning both at school and online for 
part of the week. 
Beginning next week the Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2 stu-
dents will return to school for part of the week and continue 
with online learning for the days they are not at school. The 
Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 students will continue with online learning for the whole of next week and 
will begin to transition back to school from the week beginning the 25th of October. Please 
see the information below and on the left hand side of this page for clarification. The stag-
gered return will end when all students return to full time learning at school on Friday the 5th 
of November. 
 

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL 
WE ARE ALL SO HAPPY TO HAVE OUR STUDENTS BACK AT  

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL! 
Information outlining days when your child/children will return to 

learning at school or be learning online at home 
Foundation students will be at school on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. 
They will not be at school on Thursday and Friday as they will be learning online 
at home. 
Years 1 and 2 students will continue to learn online at home on Monday, Tues-
day and Wednesday. They will come to school on Thursday and Friday. 
Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will continue with online learning for the whole of next week, 
Monday to Friday. They will begin to transition back into school in the following 
week. 

‘And this will be a sign for you: you will find a baby wrapped in swaddling clothes and 
lying in a manger’ Luke 2:12 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Petition Psalm 
We pray to the Lord. God hears our petitions. 

In you, Lord, I take refuge; let me never be put to shame. In your justice rescue and de-
liver me; listen to me and save me! Be my rock and refuge, my secure stronghold; for 

you are my rock and fortress. I will always hope in and add to all your praise.  
My mouth shall proclaim your just deeds, day after day your acts of deliverance, though 
I cannot number them all. I will speak of the mighty works of the Lord; O God, I will tell 

of your singular justice. You are my hope, Lord 
Psalm 71:1-3, 14-16 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Essential workers arrangements - Children of essential workers may continue to attend school each 

day when their parents are required to work. The arrangements remain the same except if your 

child is scheduled to return to learning in the classroom. Parents will need to drop off their child at 

the main gate nearest the office at 8:30am and then pick their child up from the same gate at 

3:00pm. Parents will still need to fill in a weekly COVID-19 declaration form. 

Help us to ensure a safe re-entry back to school by following the arrangements for drop off and pick 

up times and gates when your child comes back to school. 

The table below outlines the gate where you need to drop your child off when school resumes for 

their particular Year level. We have organised drop offs and pick ups by surnames so for example if 

you look at the table below students who have surnames starting from A-F need to be dropped off 

at the Victoria Street gate between 8:20-8:45am and picked up at the same gate between 3:00 –

3:14pm. We are using the same system that was in place last year. This will ensure that we do not 

have too many people at any one gate so that social distancing can be in place. It is important that 

you pick up your child and quickly move on so as to avoid having too many people in the one area.  

Please make sure that you familiarise yourself with the gate arrangements below in order to sup-

port the school to implement COVID safe practices at all times. Thanking you in advance.  



 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 
 
MASKS 
We would like to encourage as many students as possible to wear a mask while they are at school.  
Our current guidelines direct students in Year 3 to Year 6 to wear face masks when indoors on 
school premises, unless an exception applies.  
Whilst students in Foundation, Grade1 and Grade 2 are not directed to wear a mask we would encourage all students 
to wear one if they can. 
 
DROP OFF AND PICK UP 
Although the students will be able to come to school on their allocated days, parents will not be able to come into the 
school grounds. Please follow the drop off and pick up schedule for your child/ren. 
 
COVID SAFE PRACTICES 
Ventilation strategies, wearing masks and continuing to follow health advice will help to 
maintain our school as a safe place. This health advice includes maintaining physical distanc-
ing as much as possible, having as many classes as possible outdoors, keeping windows and 
doors open to ventilate rooms, wearing a mask, regularly washing hands, tables and using 
sanitiser. We will be doing our very best to keep everyone safe but we cannot do it without 
your help.  
 
Please remind your child/children about COVID safe practices that help them and their 
friends to remain safe and healthy.  
 
UNWELL CHILDREN 
You need to keep your child/children home if they are showing any symptoms even if they are very mild of coronavirus. 
The most important action school communities can take to reduce the risk of transmission of COVID-19, is to ensure 
that any unwell staff or students remain at home and gets tested. I ask all parents of Our Lady's school to collaborate 
and ensure that your child/children are free from coronavirus symptoms before they come to school and have not had 
contact in the past 14 days with a person confirmed to have coronavirus or a person suspected to have coronavirus.  
 
EXPOSURE SITES 
Ensure that if you have visited a Tier 1 location that you quarantine at home for 14 days and get tested before returning 
to school. If we all collaborate together and follow these health guidelines we can ensure that we are all doing our very 
best to keep our children safe and making sure that our school remains open for learning.  



 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Zaya F 5C   Ram Nawm T 2M 
Chloe F 5D   Lucrecia C 1K 
Abbey N 3F 
Maya Le 2M 
Ella N 1K 
Johnny S 6A 
Madeline F 3E 
Geraldine 
Kayden N 5D 
Ethan N 1K 

Preparation for 2022 Classes 
 
At this time of the year the school is making arrangements for staffing 
and classes for 2022. Next week we will begin the process of class compo-
sitions for 2022. This process usually takes about a month and a great 
deal of time and energy goes into the decision-making process. We give 
the children a voice by asking them to list  children they would like to be 
in their class and we guarantee that each child will have one friend that they have listed.  
 
Please take the time to talk to your child about who they will list as their friends and encourage them to 
think about listing children who will support them in their learning and help them to be a better learner in 
the classroom rather than someone they would like to play with. The staff work very hard to make sure that 
we provide a supportive and engaging learning environment for each child and this process plays a large part 
in this. 
 
The class structure for 2022 will not change; we will still maintain two classes for each year level. None of the 
classes will be composite; they will all be straight classes from Foundation to Year 6.  
 
If you have any educational concerns about your child’s placement for 2022 you will need to communicate 
these to Ms Bertani in writing via email on principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au by Friday 22 October 
2021. It is essential that all letters have been received by next Friday.  
 
As we are planning for 2022, we ask that parents let us know as soon as possible if their children are not re-
turning to Our Lady’s next year. We have had many inquiries about places for 2022 and we need to let these 
parents know if there are places for their children. We currently have a waiting list for Prep and several of 
the other year levels are full, with enrolment enquiries coming in. If your child is not returning in 2022 
(apart from our current year 6 children) please let the Office know as soon as possible.  
 
 
Canteen News 
The canteen will be open for lunch only as a service to our school community. Those students who return 
to school will be able to order their lunch. Please make sure you place your orders online via the QKR app. 



 

SUMMER UNIFORM AT OUR LADY’S 

All items (except shoes and white socks) available at the Uniform Shop 

or on the QKR App 

 

Shirt (NOT pale blue polo) 

Navy shorts (NOT cargo) 

School jumper 

School socks 

Black shoes/boots (NOT runners) 

School hat/cap 

 

 

Summer dress 

White socks 

Black school shoes (NOT runners) 

School hat/cap 

 

SPORT 

School crested yellow polo 

School crested windcheater 

Trackpants 



 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2022 

 

Family Name: _    _____________________ 

 

Child/children’s names 

1.           2021 Grade:     

2.           2021 Grade:     

3.           2021Grade:     

 

Name of our new school: ___________________________  ____ 

And / Or 

Our new address:  ________ __________________      

                _____ 

Signed:           (Parent) 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2022 
As we are beginning our preparations for 2022 we ask that parents let us know as soon as 
possible if their children are not returning to Our Lady’s next year. We have had many inquir-
ies about places for 2022 and we need to let these parents know if there are places for their 
children. We currently have a waiting list for Prep and several of the other year levels are full, 
with enrolment enquiries coming in. If your child is not returning in 2022 (apart from our 
current year 6 children) please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vi-
tal that you return this form as soon as possible.  
Thank you. 



 

 
SAVE THE DATE: 

 
 

Raising Children Online Webinar presented by Dr Kristy Goodwin 

Thursday 28th October, 2021  Time: 7pm 
 

 Please register by clicking on this link.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Raising Your Child Online 
 
Help your child to thrive online. Put an end to the guilt, grief and guesswork often associated with screen-
time. 
 
This seminar, delivered online, will help parents of primary school aged children to navigate the digital world 
with their children, without suggesting that they ban the gaming console, or iPad, or unplug the TV. 
 
Dr Kristy will arm parents with research-based yet realistic advice to help them feel confident about how 
they can best support their child’s physical health, mental wellbeing and learning online. 

 
Session Overview: 

 
Through this presentation Dr Kristy will explore: 
 
• Why children find the online world captivating and how to manage their screen time so it doesn’t end in 
‘scream time’ (there’s science to explain their techno-tantrums); 
 
• A simple (& realistic) formula to determine healthy SCREEN TIME limits for children based on their BASIC 
NEEDS; 
 
• Why parents need to be the PILOT of the DIGITAL PLANE and the 3Bs that will allow them to be the pilot; 
 
• Why focusing on HOW MUCH time they spend online is NOT the most important question and the 5 es-
sential BOUNDARIES they must establish to ensure their child’s time online supports their PHYSICAL 
HEALTH and MENTAL WELLBEING; 
 
• How to determine when their child is ready for a phone, social media account or gaming 
console (and how to deal with their CONSTANT DIGITAL REQUESTS); 
 
• Why DIGITAL DISCONNECTION is critical for your child. 

https://professionalspeakersaustralia.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_YMgCAEt5R7uEshTTMTg_Tw


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


